Minutes of the CQC Club Meeting on May 9, 2015.

Meeting Location:  Home of Milestone Technologies, Aurora, Colorado
Meeting Called to Order:
Scott, Vice President, KC0HSV, called the meeting to order at 10:35 AM.

Frank, President, K0FEL, was out of the country.

Introductions:
Scott called for introductions, including personal background information, all around.

Annual Club Elections:
Marshall, Election Committee Chair, N1FN, announced that this meeting will be the annual elections meeting.  He listed the Committee's slate of officers.  They are Scott, KC0HSV, for President, Vince, KI0RB, for Vice President, Roger, WB0JNR, for Treasurer, and Peter, NO2D, for Secretary.  Marshall called for nominations from the floor.  There were none.  It was moved and seconded that the slate proposed by Marshall be elected by acclaim.  The Aye's carried the day.  The slate becomes the new CQC Club officers as of that moment.

Regular Meeting Called to Order Following Elections:
Following the elections Scott was called away to deal with a minor family medical emergecy.  Scott returned later to report that there were no injuries, and no emergency.

Vince, Vice President, KI0RB,  took over the meeting in Scott's absence.

Secretary's Report:
The secretary's report from the March meeting was circulated, and approved as circulated.

Treasurer's Report:
The treasurer's report was read by Peter, as Roger was out of town climbing a mountain or two.

Checking Account: $293.81.  Savings Account: $3,277.03.  Total: $3,570.84.

Announcements:
Vince announcements included noting that the Club membership has been increasing.  He also noted that enthusiasm is on the increase.  He alerted the members that Field Day will be upon us at the end of June.  He also stressed that we need additional net control operators for our Monday night nets.  Either regulars, or alternates.  Contact Jim, KG0PP, if interested.   Peter volunteered to be an alternate when needed.  Vince also indicated that the Executive Committee will start meeting again soon to relieve the regular meetings of some of the “boring” details of Club operations.  No specific dates or venues were proposed.

Committee Reports:
Marshall gave the Fox Hunt Committee report.  He summarized the successful winter Fox Hunt season.  He noted that the 20 meter Summer Fox Hunts would begin shortly after Field Day.  Volunteer Foxes are needed.  For more information, see the Fox Hunt web site www.foxhunt.org
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Vince provided the Swap Fest Committee report.  The Club plans to have a table at the Pikes Peak Swap Fest in July.  The Club also plans to have a table at the Denver Radio Club Swap Fest in August.

Dennis, Club Elmer Chairman, will be moving to Pittsburgh, so a new Elmer Chair will be needed.

Peter reported on behalf of the Battleground Field Day group that the Battleground Committee is looking for volunteers to operate, to set up and to take down equipment.  More volunteers in all those roles will be needed if the Battleground site is to operate this year.

A member asked if Club Tee-Shirts are still available.  Vince said yes, and he will check availability of sizes.

Old Business:
The status of the Low Down was questioned.  It is overdue.  It is understood that Dick, Low Down Editor, AB0CD, is working on getting it ready for publication in the near future.

No one from the committee on looking into how to reform the Club sprints was at the meeting, but that is ongoing old business.

Marshall recommended that the Executive Committee Meeting be held before the next Chat & Chew, but not at the same time as the Chat & Chew, as that makes for a very long time at Bennett's Barbeque.

New Business:
Marshall suggested that the Club appoint a Historical Committee to create a survey form to find out how members got interested in Amateur Radio, the CQC, and more detail on the history of the CQC.  He hopes that the committee would be able to document as much Club history as possible.  He recommended that the committee include Marshall, Dick, Roger, and Peter.  My scratchpad minutes do not indicate that a formal vote was taken to create such a committee, but the presumption is that such a committee was formed at the meeting.  (Please correct the minutes on this item if necessary).  A member suggested that the survey could possibly be put on the CQC web site so that members could fill it out on-line, and save the postage of mailing a huge number of surveys to all the members.

Peter brought up the idea of a club project.  It has been discussed before.  A member suggested that we could have a joint kit building meeting with the objective of helping those with kit building problems.  Marshall suggested that a kit project question be put on the survey created by the History Committee.

Adjournment:
Marshall moved, and it was seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Carried by aye voice vote.  Meeting adjourned at approximately 11:30 AM.

